

September 28, 2015
2:00pm
SAC Minutes:

Deborah Raddall: Chair
RJ Duffney- RCMP
Lauren Inglis Grade 7
Sonya Cook
Sheree Chandler:
Natalie McMaster- SAC Wickwire Parent
Linda Earle- community
Shelly Thorburne: VP
Dominic Nelson: Grade 6
Nancy Daury: Grandmom to Dominic
Terry Stewart: Principal
Ashton Gallant: Grade 8
Linda Williams : Support Person

Agenda:
Old Business: members

New Business:

- SAC Members: Deborah Raddall – agreed to chair; Nancy – community member; Linda and Natalie – want to come to all meetings.
- Student reps: should we have a spare if they could? Kids agreed –Ideas
- **Action: Overview the role and students express their interest. Collect names and bring to next SAC meeting.**
- *SQ 2015: it has been a great start – few little issues but overall no issues.*
- *Technology has been difficult with new students- maybe we could teach the grade 6 parents. TECH Tuesdays- have been helpful- need them.*
- *Boot camp: may revisit next year since technology issues. Email addresses- ground rules – boundaries- cyber bully – digital citizenship!!*
- **Action: Plan for an Intro to TECH** for next year on citizenship. Other parent sessions could be subject specific. **Students make a list the 10 things we need** for entering into SQMS; Advice... Stacy and Terry will discuss with staff.
- *CSI Plan: Standing item at all meetings. Goals are similar to last year. Math: improving skills and Technology is linking to assessment.*
- **Tell Them from ME Data:** Data has been delivered but has not been reviewed by administration and staff. Once that is complete it will reported to SAC. Will not be completed this year but in cycles.
- **Common SAC Meeting: October 8, 2015:** Denise Crouse: transportation – going to LRHS – discussion of cachement areas. The new Highway... Terry will website information.
- **Outdoor Spaces:** Need something for kids- Swings, field still not ready, outdoor classrooms; ... Natalie, John and Karen... had a plan. There are a great deal of

- grants but need support. Natalie can look into grants. Need staff people to show interests and assist.*
- **SQ Fundraiser:** *Dec. 10th: Like last years'; still in the planning stages and want the information out to community. Band involved as well as students' involvement.*
 - **SQ Communications with Families:** *Always a challenge- any ideas to help get information to parents/community: Round Table:*
 - **Group Email to parents:** *– tryouts- announcements – what are the responsibilities? When? Weekly summaries like Wickwire. Stacy will look into this – call Jen VP. ... Cafeteria menus/ preorder.../ make days the same?*
 - **Alerts,**
 - *Give parents choice – email, paper...*
 - *Twitter, Facebook page.*
 - **SQ Meeting Dates:** *2:00pm consistent meeting dates: **Last Monday of the month: Sept 28th, Oct. 26th, Nov. 30, Feb. 29, Apr.25, May 30:***
 - *May schedule different times to access? Discussion. May not get some people attendance due to time of day but for most attendees the time works.*
 - **Others:**
 - **Grade 7 Immunization:** *Have not heard after signed forms: Come on October 6th. Use IPADS to distract themselves.*
 - **No Time That:** *Rachel Ashley – Telling her story... Presentation: on Oct. 7/15 Building resilience.*
 - **Code of Conduct:** *new... how it affects our school. Will not change how things are done here. If a removal of 10 days Terry will contact SAC and Superintendent. **Dress Code: respect is still our expectation.***
*Code of conduct: **will be placed on next agenda.***

Adjourned: 3pm